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Universal Periodic Review of the Kyrgyz Republic

19 January 2015
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of the Kyrgyz Republic. 
Estonia commends Kyrgyzstan for its open and cooperative attitude, including  the willingness to engage in cooperation with special procedures, human rights mechanisms and treaty bodies. We welcome the ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR (ICCPR-OP2) and the signing of CRPD  which we call  to ratify.
Estonia notes positively the progress made in the field of gender equality and women’s rights and in fighting against human trafficking.  We  invite the Kyrgyz authorities to pay more attention to violence against women and children.

Estonia acknowledges that Kyrgyzstan accepted all UPR recommendations on protecting civil society. We appeal to ensure that no new restrictions on civil society and non-governmental organisations will be set and to refrain from adopting any legislation that would impose restrictions on receiving foreign funding.
Estonia welcomes the priority attached by Kyrgyzstan to the Rule of Law, judiciary reform and the fight against corruption and  emphasizes the importance of further improving the rule of law situation. Estonia acknowledges that a legal and administrative framework in the area of the prevention of torture has been established and calls on effective implementation of the respective action plans.  
Estonia would like to recommend: 

- to ratify  and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the ICC, and accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC).
 - to ensure the full independence of the judiciary, including the establishment of objective criteria for selecting and dismissing judges and to guarantee the respect of a fair trial for everyone.
- to ensure freedom of expression online/offline, including to guarantee freedom of the press and to decriminalize all defamation in the Penal Code.  

We would like to wish the delegation of Kyrgyzstan a successful review meeting. 

Thank you!

